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Minutes of the Plant Select® Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, February 15, 2016

114 Shepardson Building – Colorado State University

Present:
Jim Klett, Matt Edmundson, Gene Pielin, Brian Vogt, Jeff Steiner, Sarada Krishnan and Pat Hayward
Not Present:
Brian Vogt

Matt moved and Sarada seconded approval of amended minutes from the December 14, 2015 meeting. Correction in sixth paragraph, second sentence should read “He suggested that since he is no longer in an administrative position, someone else at CSU should replace him.” Motion passed. 

Pat Hayward then explained the financials for Plant Select® for the 2015 year and to date in 2016. Jim Klett moved to accept the financials and Sarada seconded. Motion passed. 

Jim Klett reported he has talked to Ginger Morehouse from CSU Development and she expressed interest in serving on the board for an interim period to help board with development and goal of expanding Plant Select® more on a national level. Jim Klett will discuss the board position with Ginger in more detail before the next board meeting.  

Jim Klett also reported on the greenhouse production protocol project. Funding for the first year was secured from Plant Select® and Colorado Horticulture Research and Education Foundation (CHREF). If research progresses well, there is a good chance it will be funded from these 2 groups for a second year. He stated the industry will be involved throughout the entire process. Also both herbaceous and some woody plants will be included in the research. Included in the study will be economic metrics and hopefully show a profit to the industry.

Gene Pielin and Pat Hayward reported on a request from Ball Horticulture for a Plant Select® tag exemption. Currently Ball has unrooted cuttings and ships tags out with cutting but most are being discarded and not used. Plant Select® needs to find out who Ball sells these cuttings to, especially the non-members of Plant Select®. If we can get this list of non-members we can ask them to become members or at least find out where they are getting their tags for these plants. It was reported that possibly 64,000 tags went to non-members.  

The board discussed our election of board members generally at our April board meeting. The by-laws state that we need to have a general meeting of the board at least one time during the calendar year. It does not state it needs to be held in April. The board decided to move our annual meeting and election of officers till the December 2016 meeting. 

Discussion on Plant Select® national was briefly talked about by board. Time frame has yet to be determined on the possibility of developing a national Plant Select® program. Hopefully we will be able to take what we have learned from Plant Select® to other parts of the country and help them also be successful. The board needs to further discuss this and set real objectives along with some deadlines. Eventually this will become part of the Executive Director duties. 

Executive Director Position – Pat Hayward sent a letter to the board stating she had a change of thought and would like to continue in the position she currently holds. The board had an executive meeting at ProGreen and discussed her request. The board accepted her request and will continue to have discussions with Executive Director on the position especially with some potential changes if we go more in a national direction. Currently, we need to continue to move forward and see good results for Plant Select®.

Several new members of Plant Select® were voted on by the Board of Plant Select®. 

1) City and County of Denver – agreement states that propagation will only be for their own use and portions about sales were taken out of the agreement. They will pay royalties. Sarada moved, Matt seconded to approve City and County of Denver to be members of Plant Select®. Motion passed.  

2) Hollandia Nursery – is located in Central California. Currently, the salesman for this would make Plant Select® plants available through his sales in Colorado, Utah and parts of Nevada. They were especially interested in Blonde Ambition, Woodward Juniper and some of the Arctostaphylos. Matt moved, Sarada seconded to approve Hollandia Nursery as a member of Plant Select®. Motion passed. 

3) Dummen-Orange – Dummon has purchased Flora Expo who was previously a member of Plant Select®. This is just a formality due to purchase by Dummen-Orange. Sarada moved, Matt seconded to accept Dummen-Orange as a member of Plant Select®. Motion passed. 

Pat Hayward then went over her Executive Director’s Report. She stated a draft of the book was turned in to Timber Press by the deadline of January 31, 2016.
With no further business, the meeting concluded at about 4:30 p.m. 
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